
 

1 

 

September 2022 

Edition 15 Volume 3 

www.lionsclubs.org 

www.e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 

District 5M3         
 

District Governor:   

Lion Don Kuehl 

141 Second Ave 

Jackson MN 56143 

507-841-4917 

ddkuehl@msn.com 

 

1Vice District Governor: 

Lion Patty Peterson 

2353 205th Ave 

Tracy MN 56175 
LionPatty8791@gmail.com 

 

2Vice District Governor: 

Deb Rasset 

PO Box 95 

Springfield MN 56087 

debbirasset@gmail.com 

 

Secretary:                      

Lion Deloy King  

Windom  MN 56101 

507-831-5706              

deloyellen@yahoo.com   

 

Treasurer/Dist Admin.:                      

Lion Denise Nelson       

405 S Street                   

Morgan  MN 56266       

507-227-1712                 

dlnelson0714@hotmail.com 

 

Newsletter Submissions:  

Lion Lisa Saner 

Slayton MN 

507-227-7685  

5m3lionsmn@gmail.com  

Page Inside this issue: 

2  DG Don article 

3  1VDG Patty article 

3  Childhood cancer facts 

4  GST David article 

5  Childhood cancer article 

6  GLT news 

6  Believe Award 

7-8  Upcoming Events 

9-10 RLLI 

11-15 5M3 Happenings 

16    Sponsor Page   

    

 

The district Public Relations Kit is available for clubs to use for special events 

and fundraisers. If your club would like to arrange to use a kit, please contact Lion 

Denise Nelson at 507-227-1712 or dlnelson0714@hotmail.com  

(See pg 12-Kit used at Murray County Fair) 

http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m3/
mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com


 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notes from Your Governor 

    

    Greetings Lions and friends of 5M3.  I hope you are enjoying the last of summer 

here in MN.  I’ve got a couple of last-minute trips planned to start this weekend with a fishing 

adventure to Canada.  Just got back from the Iowa State Fair and enjoyed the “Fair Food”.  

Speaking of Fairs, the Minnesota State Fair is coming up.  If you are planning on going, con-

sider helping with the Kid’s Sight booth as they screen vision for children at the fair.  Several 

different time slots available and it’s fun.  Anyone interested in helping please let me know and 

I’ll get you signed up. 

 I want to personally thank all the clubs that have hosted a “Governor’s Night” already.  We 

(my wife and I) had a great time and enjoy meeting your members, especially some of your 

new members AND seeing the excitement in your clubs and members.  Keep that going.  I 

have a couple of clubs scheduled coming up, but willing to schedule more visits so let me 

know.  We have a great story to tell, and we need to get our message out into our communi-

ties.  I met a member of the New Ulm Lions Club, Lion Keith Richter, a member since 2019 but 

he has brought in 13 new members during that time.  I would encourage your club member-

ship chair to reach out to Keith as he is doing something right and we need to replicate his 

success.  Congratulations Keith on a job well done.  So where are we as a District?  At the end 

of July, we were a plus 1 in membership, six gains, five losses for a total of 1036.   

 Congratulations on the 12 new fully trained “Guiding Lions” in 5M3.  We have a good group 

of enthused and committed Lions available to help when requested.  Another heads up to the 

“New Voices” program I talked about last month.  I know we have members in our clubs that 

do an outstanding job for Lions and need to be recognized by sharing their stories with others.  

We need to recognize them, share their story to help inspire and motivate others.  If you have 

someone that excels in Leadership, Membership, Marketing, and Service they need to be nomi-

nated.  We have a short fuse on this, November 30th, to get our nominations submitted.  More 

information can be found on the LCI New Voices webpage or give me a call.   

 We have one of the best newsletters in MD5M.  It’s full of timely information and photos of 

past events.  If you are not getting the newsletter, please contact your club secretary or go to 

the 5M3 webpage.  The last 18 months of newsletters are there for your enjoyment and infor-

mation.   

 As I mentioned earlier, enjoy the last of your summer activities and good luck with your fall 

service projects.  Remember “Have Fun” and “Achieve New Heights”.   

 

Till next month,  

 

DG Don 
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August has been a fun and busy month, with all the fairs, festivals, and fundraisers going 
on.  Gary & I have attended some of these, and had a great time.  We had the opportunity to 
serve at some of these—it’s a great way to promote Lions!! 
 
If you come to Tracy for our annual Box Car Days celebration over Labor Day weekend, be sure 
to stop at the Tracy Lions food stand.  We’d love to see you!!   

     
1VDG Patty 

To have your Club listed on the sponsor page, send your 

$40.00 to District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, 

Morgan MN 56266  Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more than one 

box. 

September is Childhood Cancer             

Awareness Month 

Childhood Cancer  

LCIF provides funding support to Lions and has developed 

strategic partnerships to help improve outcomes for children 

with cancer 

Global Statistics 

57% of childhood cancer cases go undiagnosed in parts of 

the world 

Childhood cancer survival rates: 80% developed coun-

tries; 20% lesser developed countries 

Cancer is a leading cause of death for children; 300,000 new 

cases annually in 0-19 year olds 
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 From the Global Service desk 
 
 Summer is winding down and days are getting shorter. County Fairs are taking place all 
around the area. Many of the Lion’s Clubs are helping out by doing a lot of different things at 
the fair. Clubs are parking cars, selling tickets, ring toss games and running many food stands. 
There is a lot of other things that clubs can do to help out for the community. Just look around 
and there many things we can help do.            
 5M3 held a cabinet meeting was held recently in Slayton and it was well attended by cabi-

net members. Discussion was on service reporting and it will be on the agenda at the zone meetings. The plan is get 
more to clubs to start reporting service activities. Last year 5M3 had about half the club reporting and this year the 
goal 75% of the clubs reporting. It is a large step up in reporting it can be done. 
  
 Below is report for July and is taking some time getting reporting happening again.  
 
Lion’s Club’s reporting             Service Activities                People Served            Funds Raised 

Canby                                                                                                                                                                 
Comfrey                                   1                                           150                           300                                      
Fairmont                                                                             

  Hadley                                      3                                                                               
  Jackson                                                                                                                                          
  Jasper                                      10                                           617            
  Luverne                                                                                                         
            Marshall                                  10                                        1,904                               

Morgan                                                                                                                                                        
New Ulm                                   4                                          125                            337     
Pipestone                                                                             
Redwood Falls                                                                                                
Sherburn                                                                                                         
Sleep Eye                                                                                                                   
Springfield Area                                                                                               
St. James      
Tracy                                                                                      327                                                                                                                                                           
Windom                                                                       
        

              Recap:       Total  Activities      36            Total served     3.123     Total Raised 637        
                            
   Our District has over half its clubs that haven’t reported for over 2 years. Are we working on getting clubs to sub-
mit reports? If clubs don’t know how to submit reports, give me a call and I will enter them for your club. My 
phone number is (507) 236-2480 and I will help you with your information on your service activities. 
   
Thanks for help    GST David J. 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

 

Jun 30, 2021……….1,011     

 

Jul 31, 2022…….….1,036       

YTD Members Added: 6 YTD  

Members Dropped: … -5 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: +1 

35 clubs 
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Your child has cancer. How do you engage a mother 

who has never heard of cancer and is totally oblivious to 

its existence? Yet, she has repeatedly sought care for her 

six-year-old daughter who has been ill for over a month. 

At first, she is told it’s just malaria, but several weeks 

later her child is deteriorating. When she finally finds 

closure – a diagnosis – she is left more confused than at 

the start of her journey. 

 

“All children have the right to live regardless of 

where they are born…” 
 

This is the story of many parents and children in Sub-

Saharan Africa (SSA). Sadly, many never find closure. 

Some families will receive their child’s cancer diagnosis 

quite late, when a cure has eluded them. Only a few in 

SSA will come to realize the existence of childhood can-

cer and live through it. That’s a sharp contrast from the 

tale in wealthier countries, where cancer has become a 

household name and the majority of children diagnosed 

with cancer will live into adulthood. In SSA, several fac-

tors underlie this disparity in survival, including a gen-

eral lack of awareness, shortage of trained health care 

personnel, unavailability of diagnostic tools, and limited 

access to drugs and other modalities needed for treatment 

of cancers. 

 

Fortunately, Global HOPE (Hematology-Oncology Pedi-

atric Excellence), a unique partnership between Texas 

Children’s Hospital and Baylor College of Medicine, is 

working to ensure many more children in SSA survive 

childhood cancers and blood disorders. Global HOPE’s 

mission is focused on building capacity to treat these 

conditions, and we are achieving it by partnering with 

local ministries of health of several African countries, 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) and local 

Lions clubs. Since 2016, more than 8,000 children have 

been diagnosed and received treatment through Global 

HOPE. Children and families in one SSA country bene-

GLOBAL HOPE: This Is Our 
Story 

 

Dr. Nmazuo Ozuah  January 08, 2021  

In the capital of Malawi, Lilongwe, Global HOPE has 

helped establish a pediatric hematology-oncology pro-

gram serving as many as two-thirds of the country’s 

population. I’m excited to be part of this team of talent-

ed and dedicated medical staff working to bring hope to 

families and ensure that a diagnosis of childhood cancer 

in Malawi is not a death sentence. The potential for im-

pact here is more than anything I have ever experienced. 

I am always amazed by the transformation in these chil-

dren after they have begun treatment. The hope that res-

onates in their families is indescribable. 

One of our goals is to get patients to be children, and 

when possible, free from the many discomforts and 

pains associated with cancer. Once they feel better and 

are able, the children are encouraged to engage in sever-

al fun-filled physical and social activities. Watching 

them play, dance, and be children has been the most re-

warding part of my job. 

The story of our impact could not be told without recog-

nizing the help we have received from our strategic part-

ners. It takes such strong partnerships and a multidisci-

plinary-themed approach to ensure we achieve our goals 

of improving survival of childhood cancer. 

In Malawi, Global HOPE has been partnering with LCIF 

and local Lions to provide nutritional supplementation 

to children receiving treatment for cancer. More than 70 

percent of the children we treat are malnourished at the 

time of diagnosis. As in many parts of the world, malnu-

trition is a big challenge, but the impacts get worse 

when children also get cancer. This becomes even more 

critical because a child’s nutritional state affects his or 

her tolerance of treatments received. 

In SSA, more than 100,000 children get cancer each 

year, and currently 90 percent of them die. All children 

have the right to live regardless of where they are born – 

and this is the story of Global HOPE. 

To learn more about how LCIF and Texas Children’s 

Global HOPE are partnering to fight childhood cancer in 

Sub-Saharan Africa, visit lionsclubs.org/GlobalHOPE. 

Dr. Nmazuo Ozuah with a young 
patient on International Childhood 
Cancer Day.  

http://lionsclubs.org/GlobalHOPE
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GLT news, 
 
First off, I want to again encourage anyone interested in attending the Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) to submit their ap-
plication to DG Don. As of our GLT call this week, they have extended the application date to September 24th, so you still have 
some time to get into this class. The class will be held on October 13-16 at Roseville, MN. Historically, this class has been held in 
Mahnoman, MN so this would be an opportunity to attend a class that is much closer to us. It is a wonderful learning experience and 
you will make friends that you will have for years to come. 
 
The RLLI will help anyone who is interested in learning more about serving through leadership, Lions, and so much more. Anyone 
can attend. Even if you aren't looking to advance in leadership in your club or district, you will learn skills that will help you in life, 
work, etc. 
 
For any officers who missed the Officer Training this year, just a reminder that you can complete your Officer Training through the 
Learn Center on the LCI website. Just go to learn and type in Officer Training and then the office you have been elected to. There 
are just a couple of quick classes that will complete the training  If you need help or have any questions, reach out to me and I will be 
happy to help you complete the training.  
 
For anyone who hasn't looked at the Lions Learning Center, I would encourage you to go in and look around at the classes that are 
offered. Classes like "Time Management,"  since we all can use some help with that at times. There are also courses like "Planning a 
Project" so if you are looking at starting a new service project, there is information that you can go through to help you through the 
process. 
 
The Lions website also has many helpful brochures that you can download. For Club Presidents, have you thought about ways to 
potentially improve your club meetings?  "Your club, Your Way" is a brochure that has lots of suggestions to help. You can also find 
club member surveys to help you find out what can be improved, 
 
If anyone would like information on any of these, please feel free to contact me at Wayne.Radloff@yahoo.com of call me at 507-865-
4732. Or if you would like me to come to visit your club and give you information on any of these items, I would be happy to do that 
also. 
Wayne Radloff 
GLT-D  5M3 

Clubs donating $1,000 have earned our beautiful, Believe Award. We are so proud of 
the design and hope your club can display your successful contributions to assisting 
children with cancer. Currently our foundation is keeping records of the all the club 
donations. Your club does not have to contribute all the funds at once to earn the Be-
lieve Award. Donations to the U of M Hospital will be designated for the Childhood 
Cancer Survivor Program. And the MNLCCF is the leading contributor for this new 
program 
Please go to the website to apply! 
Thanks   

       PDG Vickie Radloff  
            BELIEVE AWARD APPLICATION (mnlionschildhoodcancerfoundation.org)  

mailto:Wayne.Radloff@yahoo.com
https://mnlionschildhoodcancerfoundation.org/believe-award-application-1
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ZONES 5 & 6 MEETING 

Thurs, Sept. 29 

6:00 PM 

Springfield American Legion 

 

Topic: Service 

Details will be sent soon. 

      

 

MORGAN LIONS 

CLUB 

FALL BRUNCH & 

RAFFLE 
 

SUNDAY September 18, 2022 

SERVING FROM 9:30 AM TO 1:00 PM 

St. Michael’s Church Basement (handicap 

accessible) 

 

MENU: 

 SCRAMBLED EGGS   All you can eat 

 APPLE SAUCE 

 PANCAKES 

HAM     ALL ARE 

MILK     WELCOME 
COFFEE        

    Take outs  

COST:  $10.00 – 12 years and older   available 

  $5.00 – 5 to 11 years 

  No charge – under 5 years old 
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10 a.m.—2 p.m.  9440 Science Center Drive, New Hope  MN 
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REMINDER: Articles for newsletters are due the 

20th of the month! 

St. James Lions Club held their August meeting at the site of member-

ship chair Lion Wes Beck’s beautiful farm site north of St. James.   

Lucan Lions boxed 54 shoes for Soles 

for Souls   
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Lucan Lions worked the gates at FarmFest 

Jasper Lions during club visit from DG Don and Lion Diana Pipestone Lions were visited by DG Don and Lion Diana 

FULDA LIONS 

MURRAY COUNTY FAIR—LIONS booth 

was a joint project by Hadley and 

Fulda Lions 

HADLEY LIONS 
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Lucan Lions donate to American 

Legion Riders of Minnesota for 

scholarships. Above: Lucan Lions 

President and Lion Tom Moore, 

members of Legion Riders 

Tracy Lions served food during National Night Out 

Tracy Lions served ice cream during 

Lyon County Fair 

 

The Jasper Lions and Peoples Bank 

put on a Back to School Bash at the 

City Park. Kids, young and older, 

watched “The Sandlot” and enjoyed 

free popcorn. 

Movie night in Jasper City Park 
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Springfield Area Fly In Breakfast 

Weather challenged the Fly In causing  airplanes 

to skip this year’s event. Fortunately a couple 

helicopters landed and classic cars showed up. 

All enjoyed  breakfast served by the Springfield 

Area Lions. 

New Ulm Lions Pizza Ranch Tip Night  

Tuesday, August 16, New Ulm Lions bussed ta-
bles at New Ulm Pizza Ranch's "Tip Night". The 
Lions received all the tips plus a percentage of 
the proceeds for their efforts. "Thank You" to all 
who came to eat at the Pizza Ranch and to store 
manager, Brenan, for making this event success-
ful. 

New Ulm Lady Lions Tie Blankets 

Some of the ladies from the New Ulm Lions Club 
got together to tie Childhood Cancer Blankets on 
August 23, 2022. Thank you for making a day a 
little brighter for a child battling cancer and also a 
Big "Thank You" to Lion Helen for chairing this 
project for the New Ulm club. Pictured, left to 
right, are Lions Gayle O'Connor, Mickey Witt, 
Mary Ann Thorn, Helen Vogel and Sue Harder. 

Pictured Above left to right, Lions Bradley Moldan, 
Gunner Volk, Keith Richter and Brennan Moldan. 
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Mid-Winter Convention plans have begun. A group of dedicated Lions gathered at Slayton Pizza Ranch 

August 24th to start the process of putting a good convention together in February.  

Carla Goedtke of Investors Choice Financial Services 

Inc. chose the Lions eyeglass recycling program to give 

to this year at the Murray County Fair. Fulda Lions 

Duane and Shari Gehl dropped off two bags full of eye-

glasses.  

Have any of your  club members 

passed away since our 2022 

convention?   

Please send a photo of the de-

ceased member along with their 

name, club name and a para-

graph of information about the 

member to PDG Wayne Radloff.    

We need this for the Friday 

evening Service of  Remem-

brance at the 2023 February 

Mid Winter Convention. 

Wayne.radloff@yahoo.com 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      

Community Center   
Lion Mike Eichten, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   

Hadley Community Ctr 
Lion Lisa Saner, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

VFW-Redwood Falls                
Lion Caitlyn Krueger, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Vesta Café                       
Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Camille TeBeest, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Michael Zins, Pres. 

6:00 p.m. 

1st Mon; Jan-May and Oct-Nov  

2nd Mon; Sep and Dec  

Church of Christ       

Lion Ann Erdmann, Pres. 

1 & 2 Thurs; 6 p.m.    

Turner Hall             
Lion Brad Kirk, Pres. 

2 & 4 Tues; 6 p.m.    

  
Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

2 & 4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    

Jack Slades              
Lion Alan Saffert, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    

Knotts Corner          
Lion Bradley Salfer, Pres. 

1st Wed; 8 p.m.     

Senior Center          
Lion Russell Gundermann, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      

Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Brad Holmberg Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     

Lions Community Ctr 
Lion James Lueken, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    

Jeffers City Hall        
Lion Susan Goeman, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Allen Struck, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7:30 a.m.    

Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     

American Legion      
Lion Deb Miesen, Pres. 

2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   

Sherburn Legion       
Lion Nate Kilma, Pres. 

 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Charles Egland, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 

If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   

Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2nd & 4th Mon; 6:15 pm      

Jackson American Legion  
Lion Mark Walter, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    

Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Nathan Hesse, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      

Railway Bar and Grill 
Lion John Cselovszki, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

PK Egan’s  
Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

The Caboose 

Lion Quinn Horvath, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.    

Stonewall Bar & Grill 
Lion Tim Houg, Pres. 

Newsletters are available 16 months back at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 


